
 
February 11, 2011 

Sen. Jill N. Tokuda, Chair 
Sen. Michelle N. Kidani, Vice-Chair 
Committee on Education        Via Email:EDUTestimony@Capitol.hawaii.gov   
State Capitol 
Honolulu, HI 96813 
 

Re:  S.B. 1375– Relating to Education-Multi-Track Schools                                                          
Hearing:  Friday, February 11, 2011, 1:15 pm, Conf Room 225 

 
Dear Chair Tokuda, Vice-Chair Kidani and Committees Members: 
 
My name is Michael Miyamura, Principal of Kapolei Elementary School.  As you may be aware, 
Kapolei Elementary is a public multi-track school serving 1,173 students in grades K-5.     
 
I am in SUPPORT of SB1375 to amend Act 167, Section 3, Chapter 302A-251, which mandates 
the number of instructional days and instructional hours for elementary and secondary students.  
 
As written, Act 167 does not take in to account the physical limitations imposed by the multi-
track schedule on school facilities. Quite simply, it will be incredibly difficult for multi-track 
schools to meet the requirements of Act 167 without large disparities of instructional times 
between the various groups of students. In order to meet the requirements of Act 167, students 
and staff would have to attend school on Saturdays, and nearly eliminate any Christmas break. 
This may create undue hardship on the students, families and staff of multi-track schools.  
 
SB1375 alleviates the concerns expressed by the legislature in regards to all students, except 
those in charter schools, receiving the same amount of instructional time, whether through days 
of attendance or hours of instruction.   
 
In closing, I respectfully ask that you pass SB1375 in order to ensure that students in multi-track 
schools are mandated to receive the number of instructional days and hours that are physically 
able to be accommodated within the school's facilities. 
 

Sincerely yours, 
 
     Michael Miyamura 
     Principal 

Kapolei Elementary School 
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February 11, 2011 

 
 

Sen. Jill N. Tokuda, Chair 
Sen. Michelle N. Kidani, Vice-Chair 
Committee on Education        Via Email:EDUTestimony@Capitol.hawaii.gov   
State Capitol 
Honolulu, HI 96813 
 

Re:  S.B. 1375– Relating to Education-Multi-Track Schools                                                          
Hearing:  Friday, February 11, 2011, 1:15 pm, Conf Room 225 

 
Dear Chair Tokuda, Vice-Chair Kidani and Committees Members: 
 
My name is Elynne Chung, Principal of Mililani Middle School.  As you may be aware, Mililani 
Middle is a public multi-track school serving 1749 students in grades 6-8.     
 
I am in SUPPORT of SB1375 to amend Act 167, Section 3, Chapter 302A-251, which mandates 
the number of instructional days and instructional hours for elementary and secondary students.  
 
As written, Act 167 does not take in to account the physical limitations imposed by the multi-
track schedule on school facilities. Quite simply, it will be incredibly difficult for multi-track 
schools to meet the requirements of Act 167 without large disparities of instructional times 
between the various groups of students. In order to meet the requirements of Act 167, students 
and staff would have to attend school on Saturdays, and nearly eliminate any Christmas break. 
This may create undue hardship on the students, families and staff of multi-track schools.  
 
SB1375 alleviates the concerns expressed by the legislature in regards to all students, except 
those in charter schools, receiving the same amount of instructional time, whether through days 
of attendance or hours of instruction.   
 
In closing, I respectfully ask that you pass SB1375 in order to ensure that students in multi-track 
schools are mandated to receive the number of instructional days and hours that are physically 
able to be accommodated within the school's facilities. 
 

Sincerely yours, 
 
     Elynne Chun 
     Principal 

Mililani Middle School 
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February 11, 2011 
 
 

Sen. Jill N. Tokuda, Chair 
Sen. Michelle N. Kidani, Vice-Chair 
Committee on Education        Via Email:EDUTestimony@Capitol.hawaii.gov   
State Capitol 
Honolulu, HI 96813 
 

Re:  S.B. 1375– Relating to Education-Multi-Track Schools                                                          
Hearing:  Friday, February 11, 2011, 1:15 pm, Conf Room 225 

 
Dear Chair Tokuda, Vice-Chair Kidani and Committees Members: 
 
My name is Gary Yasui, Principal of Holomua Elemetary School in Ewa Beach.  As you may be 
aware, Holomua Elementary is a public multi-track school serving nearly 1,400 students in 
grades K-6.     
 
I am in SUPPORT of SB1375 to amend Act 167, Section 3, Chapter 302A-251, which mandates 
the number of instructional days and instructional hours for elementary and secondary students.  
 
As written, Act 167 does not take in to account the physical limitations imposed by the multi-
track schedule on school facilities. Quite simply, it will be incredibly difficult for multi-track 
schools to meet the requirements of Act 167 without large disparities of instructional times 
between the various groups of students. In order to meet the requirements of Act 167, students 
and staff would have to attend school on Saturdays, and nearly eliminate any Christmas break. 
This may create undue hardship on the students, families and staff of multi-track schools.  
 
SB1375 alleviates the concerns expressed by the legislature in regards to all students, except 
those in charter schools, receiving the same amount of instructional time, whether through days 
of attendance or hours of instruction.   
 
In closing, I respectfully ask that you pass SB1375 in order to ensure that students in multi-track 
schools are mandated to receive the number of instructional days and hours that are physically 
able to be accommodated within the school's facilities. 
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Sincerely yours, 
 

     Gary Yasui 
     Principal 

Holomua Elementary School 
 
 
 
 
 



Aloha, 

It has come to our attention that you are proposing extending the school year for all children in 

Hawaii.  The state has a budget shortfall and you’re proposing spending more money that you don’t 

have.  As representatives of the families of Hawaii, you are to look after our best interests.  Will you 

also be proposing a greater tax burden on already struggling families to fund this? 

At this time, because you don’t have the money to make the schools the size that they need to be, 

there are several schools on track schedule.  This means that the school is used all year round.  How 

are you going to add days?  Will the children have to go to school on Saturday or Sunday?   

The only solution for these schools is to extend the school day for these children.  Their school day 

will go from 8am to 4:30pm.  They will reach home at 5:00 at the earliest.  Most of these children 

wake up from 6-6:30 am and then have 1-3 hours of homework.  This means that each child will be 

putting in 12 to 14 hour school days every day.  This will result in fatigue, falling grades, bad test 

scores, family stress, and possibly more violence and problems in school.  As an adult, could you 

consistently perform at such a pace, get enough rest and keep up your quality of work, health, and 

quality of life?  These are young children and you affecting their lives in a way that no one should 

have a right to do. 

This will also eliminate the possibility of participation in any organized sports, plays, music or dance 

lessons, or any other after school activities, which we all know contribute richly to a well rounded and 

happy child who will normally do better in school. 

On a track schedule, all of the students miss out on summer enrichment programs, swimming 

lessons, camps, trips, and family vacations because they’re in school while other children are able to 

take advantage of these activities.  75% of the children are in school during the entire summer.  Since 

I’ve had at least one child on track during the past 3 years, we have not had a family vacation for 3 

years because the children have different schedules and there’s always someone in school.  Those 

times of family memories and bonding can never be replaced. 

Track schools are a minority and don’t seem to be a priority, even for the DOE who is never ready 

when the track schools start their new school year early in July. 

Let me remind you that we are still citizens of the State of Hawaii whom you were elected to 

represent.  You are affecting entire communities of families who will be very upset with you for not 

representing us with integrity. 

Should you be able to find the funds for this proposal, use it to build the track schools big enough to 

accommodate all of the children.  Then everyone can be on a regular school year and alleviate the 

stress on the families and the school faculty. 

If you want to be like the mainland schools, let me remind you that students are shooting their peers 

and teachers there.  Could it be fatigue and too much stress? 

Karen Schleif 
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Erin Conner

From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
Sent: Friday, February 11, 2011 10:57 AM
To: EDU Testimony
Cc: Janine_Pataray@notes.k12.hi.us
Subject: Testimony for SB1375 on 2/11/2011 1:15:00 PM

Testimony for EDU 2/11/2011 1:15:00 PM SB1375 
 
Conference room: 225 
Testifier position: support 
Testifier will be present: Yes 
Submitted by: Janine Pataray 
Organization: Individual 
Address:  
Phone:  
E‐mail: Janine_Pataray@notes.k12.hi.us 
Submitted on: 2/11/2011 
 
Comments: 
I will be present to speak at the hearing. 
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Erin Conner

From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
Sent: Friday, February 11, 2011 10:58 AM
To: EDU Testimony
Cc: Julie_Bonilla@notes.k12.hi.us
Subject: Testimony for SB1375 on 2/11/2011 1:15:00 PM

Testimony for EDU 2/11/2011 1:15:00 PM SB1375 
 
Conference room: 225 
Testifier position: support 
Testifier will be present: Yes 
Submitted by: Julie Bonilla 
Organization: Individual 
Address:  
Phone:  
E‐mail: Julie_Bonilla@notes.k12.hi.us 
Submitted on: 2/11/2011 
 
Comments: 
I will be present to speak at the hearing. 
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Erin Conner

From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
Sent: Friday, February 11, 2011 10:59 AM
To: EDU Testimony
Cc: Julie_Bonilla@notes.k12.hi.us
Subject: Testimony for SB1375 on 2/11/2011 1:15:00 PM

Testimony for EDU 2/11/2011 1:15:00 PM SB1375 
 
Conference room: 225 
Testifier position: support 
Testifier will be present: Yes 
Submitted by: Jocelyn Bonilla 
Organization: Individual 
Address:  
Phone:  
E‐mail: Julie_Bonilla@notes.k12.hi.us 
Submitted on: 2/11/2011 
 
Comments: 
I will be present to speak at the hearing. 
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Erin Conner

From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
Sent: Friday, February 11, 2011 10:59 AM
To: EDU Testimony
Cc: Janine_Pataray@notes.k12.hi.us
Subject: Testimony for SB1375 on 2/11/2011 1:15:00 PM

Testimony for EDU 2/11/2011 1:15:00 PM SB1375 
 
Conference room: 225 
Testifier position: support 
Testifier will be present: Yes 
Submitted by: Sherry Pataray 
Organization: Individual 
Address:  
Phone:  
E‐mail: Janine_Pataray@notes.k12.hi.us 
Submitted on: 2/11/2011 
 
Comments: 
I will be present to speak at the hearing. 
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